
Dear Representatives, 

 

I have major concerns about OR SB941 as it is written. 

First I do not believe that it will act as a deterrent to Criminals obtaining guns to use in the process of a 

crime. Second, it will do nothing but add a huge burden to law abiding firearm owners to sell, trade, or 

buy firearms from a legal gun owner or collector.  The unfair cost burden on the transaction is 

overreaching at best. $10 for the Background Check and a FFL fee of anywhere from $20 to $100. 

There are already sufficient laws on the books that if enforced would help in the safe transfer of person 

to person gun sales. I have as a responsible owner sold a gun to a friend, but I required that he gave a 

copy of is OR driver's License and signed a bill of sale with a description of the firearm and the serial#. 

Also I know that he was OK because he had a Oregon Issued CCW and I knew that he had recently 

purchased a firearm through a FFL dealer so he had passed a background check. 

I feel that there are many alternatives to this most onerous and unfair legislation. Please consider 

reasonable alternatives, including the possession of an Oregon CCW license, a buyers purchased 

background check certificate that is good for 60 days, etc. 

 

Thanks for your consideration. 

Paul Dunn 

686 NW Reata Rd 

Prineville, OR 97754 

541-447-3602 

 


